RUTLISH SCHOOL

Watery Lane, Merton, SW20 9AD

Phone: 020 8542 1212

Fax: 020 8544 0580

Student Absence: 020 8540 3134

E-mail: administration@rutlish.merton.sch.uk
Website: http://www.rutlish.merton.sch.uk
Headteacher: Ms L. Howarth

11t September 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,

| am writing to let you know how lovely it has been to have the whole school return to lessons and that we have had
a successful first week. The boys and staff have settled in to the new routines and adapted to the variety of different
teaching and learning methods we have in place to keep everyone safe.

Please could you remind your son to check his bag each morning to ensure he has his equipment, lunch and water
bottle each day. We are unable to deliver forgotten lunches or equipment to students during the day.

Please could parents observe the School Streets Scheme which supports the safety of young people travelling to
and from school. Please do not to drive down Watery Lane or park in Watery Lane or Manor Gardens between
8.00am - 9.15am and 2.45pm - 4.00pm as these have restricted access to authorised vehicles only. Please could |
also ask you to not park near the Mostyn Road entrance or on the yellow lines.

If you would like to order new uniform, please do so via the School Gateway. The uniform order will then be
delivered to your son when it arrives. Details can be found on the school website.

| am sure you will be pleased to know that a number of improvements have been made to the site during the
summer. The Sports Hall repairs have been completed and we now have a brand new Sports Hall floor. The
Pavilion fives courts have been renovated to create a larger indoor space for PE lessons. The RR6 building has
been refurbished and decorated to create more space in the classrooms and an improved common room. The floor
of the canteen has also been replaced. Outside, the field has also undergone significant repairs in the last few
weeks and the Blenkinsop memorial garden is in the process of being landscaped and converted to become a
wellbeing garden. | would personally like to share my thanks to the Governing Body and the School Business
Manager, Mrs Quin, for their hard work for these significant site developments.

Please find the School Fund letter attached, all donations are welcome.
Yours sincerely,
D(vaaW\N/ |

Ms L Howarth
Headteacher
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